Committee of Chairs Meeting Minutes

April 9, 2019

Unitarian Church of Montpelier

Facilitated by Elaine Stehel and Janet Poeton

Janet opened with a poem called “Hum” by Mary Oliver.

The following updates were presented.

Board

President Ryan Kane introduced the members of the Building for the Future (BFF) Steering Committee, which is charged with galvanizing the congregation to meet UCM’s needs for improvements to the building and increases in staffing. They will in turn appoint sub-committees to work directly on aspects of the project – education, financing, and probably a capital campaign. Watch for announcements in the e-news signaled by the turtle mascot!

The Board is working with the ET and Finance Ctee to finalize the FY2019-20 budget.

They seek candidates for two openings on the Board.

Executive Team

John Turner presented a handout summarizing results of the Two-Services Survey. Responses were divided. Many people mentioned missing a sense of community. The ET plans to continue with two services and look for more ways to build/continue the sense of community. They welcome more feedback/ideas about this. Staff have varying needs for more support around Sunday mornings.

Jeanne Richardson announced the ET now has its own email address: ucmexecutiveteam@gmail.com. Annual reports from committees and other program groups are due to Jeanne by 4/26, using the emailed format.

Rev. Joan announced Fran Dodd will serve as UCM’s new treasurer. This is an appointed position, not an elected Board position.

Accessibility Ctee
Robert Youngberg reminded us of the upcoming program on 4/13 about hidden and invisible disabilities. AC members are and will be active on the BFF Steering Ctee and sub-committees.

Community Lunch Program

Janet Poeton praised all the volunteers who make lunch happen every week. Despite the fluctuating number of attendees, organizers have learned to plan more accurately and have fewer leftovers. They use cloth tablecloths now for easier cleaning and less waste.

History Ctee

Peter Thoms reported they plan to offer walking tours of UCM and downtown. They have created a History Club to plan further activities and obtain a historic preservation plaque for the building. Meetings of the club are open and all are welcome.

Lifespan Spiritual Exploration Ctee

Theresa White listed three LSE work areas for this year: (1) operating as a combined committee covering children, youth and adult programs; (2) supporting Liza in the new Sunday morning structure of multi-age classes; and (3) using survey results from 35-40 families to plan for next year.

Membership Ctee

Barbara Thompson thanked new Membership Coordinator Elaine Stehel for her energy and new ideas in the areas of hospitality and outreach. The committee has focused on recruiting and training more hospitality volunteers to support two services/two fellowship hours. They are exploring the idea of a single fellowship hour between services as a way to promote a sense of community.

Music Ctee

Donia Prince reported the choir has responded well to the two-service structure. They plan to alternate services for the remainder of this year, singing at 9:00 on the first and third Sundays, 11:00 on the second and fourth. They enjoyed singing for guests of the Thursday evening warming shelter this winter. One downside of two services is that choir members missed out on many events scheduled during fellowship hour, when they are rehearsing.

Property Ctee

Peter Thoms announced the 20-Year Maintenance Plan was recently revised to extend to 2039. It is available if anyone wants to see it.

Stewardship Ctee

Charlotte Root thanked everyone for their contributions to the pledge campaign. The goal has not yet been met but follow-up calls are being made in an effort to secure 35 more pledges. $292,000 has been raised (against a goal of $323,000) – more than has ever been raised before. The proposed budget will be revised on 4/14. Next year they hope to expand their team to include more functions and hold workshops.

Peter Thoms noted that the Planned Giving Subcommittee will have a conference call soon with stewardship consultant Mark Ewert.

Warming Shelter Ad Hoc Team

Peter Thoms related that this new endeavor was fully successful in its first year. The season ends on 4/11. The churches involved will evaluate whether to continue next year.

Women’s Alliance

President Sandal Cate requested broad participation in upcoming memorial service receptions and the spring rummage sale. She reported about 40 people attended the recent program when Abby Colihan talked about her volunteer work at the border in El Paso. Soup sales have succeeded in raising funds for Days for Girls. The Alliance budget is in good shape and can entertain requests for assistance with special projects.

Worship & Arts Ctee

Ron Cameron reflected on the intense planning that went into having two services each week. He emphasized the need to find more ways to maintain a sense of community. The worship associate program was expanded this year to include people from outside of the committee. Associates must be trained and commit to 4 Sundays a year.

General Announcements/Reminders:

- Becky needs dates/times of regular committee meetings for next church year by 5/31!

- Annual Meeting is 5/19 at 11:00. There will be only one service that day at 10:00.

- Budget Forum (pre-meeting for Annual Mtg) is 5/12.

- Rev. Joan thanked everyone for pitching in to try new ideas and m.o.’s this year.

- Next CoC mtg will be 10/8. Two volunteers are needed to facilitate.

Janet closed with a reading from John Soos from a book called Earth Prayers.
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